
Pastor                  Fr David Hogman 

    (frdhogman@gmail.com) 
 

Polish Pastor       Fr Paul Szczur, SDS 
 

Korean Pastor     Fr Philip Bae 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant/Secretary 

Katherene Newton 
 

Coordinator of Religious Education for  

Children - Miriam Podmoroff  

    (mirpod@yahoo.com) 

EUCHARISTIC CELEBRATIONS 
 

WEEKDAY MASS 

Adoration before Mass 

Tuesday—Friday 

 

1st Saturday of the month 

 

WEEKEND MASS 

Saturday        5:00 pm 

Sunday 

Sunday - Polish 

Sunday - Korean 

 

OTHER KOREAN MASS TIMES:   

Wednesday       7:30pm 

Thursday      10:30am 

Friday      10:30am 

1st Saturday of the month  10:30am 

 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays 

Or by appointment with Fr David 

 

 

8:00am till 8:55am 

9:00 am 

 

9:00am 

 

 

8:30 & 10:00 am  

12:30 pm  

3:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

4:00pm - 4:45 pm 

For Sacraments of Baptism, Anointing and Visiting 
the Sick and Marriage, contact Fr. David. 
A minimum of six months notice prior to the 
marriage date is required. 

ADDRESS & CONTACT INFO 

SACRED HEART ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH 

4040 Nelthorpe St, Victoria BC, V8X 2A1 

Phone: 250.479.1611     Fax: 250.479.9350 

Web  www.sacredheartvictoria.com 

E-mail sacredheartchurch@shaw.ca 
 

 

Office Hours Monday                   Closed 

       Tuesday - Friday      9:30am—3:00pm 
 

        Lunch          12:00nn-12:30pm 
 

 

Emergency Hospital Chaplain : 250-889 3761 



 

 

The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph                                       27 December 2015 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

“I must be busy with my Father’s affairs.” 

First Reading:  1 Samuel 1.20-22,24-28 
For as long as he lives, Samuel is given to the Lord.” 

Responsorial Psalm: 

Blessed are they who dwell in your house, O Lord. 

Second Reading:  1 John 3.1-2, 21-24 
“We are called children of God; and that is what we are.” 

Gospel:  Luke 2:41-52  
“His parents found him in the temple, sitting among the teachers?” 

Prayers for those who are ill. 

Daphne Dalsin, Vicky Dziekan, Bettee Giles; Edmee Kearney, Ana Libarios, Ben Perri and Wayne Rowley. 

Prayers for the deceased.  Joe Delima and Walter Halusiak 

If there are members of your family or friends who are ill or have recently died, and for whom you wish prayers, 
please contact the Parish office to provide their names. 
———————————————————————————————————————————————————- 

General Intention for January: That sincere dialogue among men and women of different faiths may 

produce the fruits of peace and justice. 

Mission Intention for January: That by means of dialogue and fraternal charity and with the grace of 

the Holy Spirit, Christians may overcome divisions. 

NOTE OF APPRECIATION 

 

On behalf of Sacred Heart Parish, I would like to 
express my sincere gratitude to all who helped make 
the Christmas Celebration here at Sacred Heart such a 
beautiful and enriching experience: - to those who 
directed, assisted with, and performed in the 
Christmas pageant; to the musicians and singers who 
participated in the pageant; to those who prepared the 
altar, sanctuary and arranged the crib scene and 
decorations; to the Polish Community who put up the 
Christmas tree, Altar Servers, Proclaimers, Ushers, 
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion, 
musicians and choir; to those who brought food and 
gifts to the rectory; and everyone who participated in 
the Christmas Liturgies  -Fr David Hogman 

Mark your calendars 
 

New Year’s Eve Masses : 
Thurs, 31 Dec at   5:00pm :  Mass in English 
    10:00pm : Mass in Korean 
 

New Year’s Day Masses : 
Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God-Holy Day of Obligation 
 

Friday, 1 Jan at 10:00am : Mass in English 
         12:30pm : Mass in Polish 
   3:00pm : Mass in Korean 
 

(Please note: There is no All Day Adoration / Benediction) 
 

1st Saturday of the Month: 2nd January 2015 
Mass at 9:00am. 
 

 

LITURGY, THE SACRAMENTS, PRAYER AND THE WORD OF GOD 
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Tuesday 29th December Mass Church 9:00am 

Wednesday 30th December Mass Church 9:00am 

Thursday 31st December New Year’s Eve Mass in English 
New Year’s Eve Mass in Korean 

Church 
Church 

5:00pm 
10:00pm 

Friday 1st January New Year’s Day Mass in English 
New Year’s Day Mass in Polish 
New Year’s Day Mass in Korean 

Church 
Church 
Church 

10:00am 
12:30pm 
3:00pm 

Saturday 2nd January Mass 
CWL Children’s Epiphany Party 

Church 
Parish Hall 

9:00am 
1:00pm 



 

 

Holy Family Sunday 
 

The feast of the Holy Family is celebrated on the Sunday 
between Christmas and New Year’s Day. 
 

A Prayer for All Families:- 
 

Blessed are you, Lord God of heaven and earth! You 
show forth your love in the love of families. You fill us with 
awe in the wondrous birth and growth of children, in the 
patience, joy and loving concern of parents. Bless 
members of our families here present, and those far 
away, those living and deceased. On this Feast of the 
Holy Family, open our eyes to see family in its many 
images. Open our mouths to profess that we are all one 
family in God. Open our hearts to love all person as 
brother, sister, parent, child. Open our arms to embrace, 
for it is in embracing the family of God that we are most 
truly embraced and blessed ourselves. AMEN. 
—————————————————————————- 

World Day of Peace  1st January 
 

The World Day of Peace was established by Pope Paul 
VI in 1968 who asked that “every year, this 
commemoration be repeated as a hope and as a 
promise, at the beginning of the calendar which 
measures and outlines the path of human life in time, that 
Peace with its just and beneficent equilibrium may 
dominate the development of events to come.”  
 

Each year has a specific theme, chosen by the Holy 
Father. This year is:- Jubilee of Mercy. 

Oblate Fundraiser Lunch 

For Seminarians in Peru project 
 

St. Patrick’s Parish is hosting an Oblate fundraiser lunch 
for their Seminarians in Peru project on Sun, Jan 24 at 
St. Patrick’s at 11:30am, following the 10:30am mass. 
 

Fr Bill MacDonald, OMI will be con-celebrating mass with 
a few of the Oblate Associates from Saltspring Island. 
Please mark your calendars, there will be more details in 
the New Year. For more info, please call 250-477-6952. 
—————————————————————————- 

Faith Formation and Sacramental Preparation 

 

Classes will resume next Sunday, January 3 2016. 

Led by the Spirit Charismatic Prayer Group 
 

There will be no Led by the Spirit Charismatic prayer 
meeting until Monday, January 18 2016. 

Youth Bottle Drive 
 

The Peer Ministry Team at St. Andrew’s Regional High 
School will be running a bottle drive on Saturday, Jan 9th 
between 10:30am and 2:30pm.  

Please save your bottles, cans and other refundables 
over the holidays for us. 
 

Bottles can be dropped off at St. Andrew’s on the 9th or 
you can call us to make arrangement for a pick up if you 
are not able to bring them in.  
 

Funds raised will help students attend retreats such as 
the Peer Ministry Lenten retreat and the Camp 
Homewood Diocesan Youth Retreat in February. Your 
support is greatly appreciated!   

CWL 
 

What: Children's Epiphany Party 
Where: Sacred Heart Parish Hall 
When: Saturday January 2nd 1:00pm to 3:00pm 
Who: All children and their families 
 

Snacks, cake & refreshments will be provided. 
—————————————————————————- 

Our Refugee Family 
 

To date, donations to the refugee fund from Sacred Heart 
Parish (ioners) is $9,261.20. Thank you. 

Bulletins 
 

Do you know that you have 3 options of receiving our 
bulletins? 
 

1) Visit our website :- www.sacredheartvictoria.com 
2) By email, please send an email or call the parish office. 
3) Picking up a hard copy from the church foyer. 
—————————————————————————- 

2016 Donation envelopes 
 

Envelope boxes are all arranged in alphabetical order, 
according to family names in the church foyer. 
 

If you are a registered parishioner and unable to locate 
your box, please complete your information on the sheet 
provided. 
 

Please write your name & address on your January & 
February envelopes and not to use previous year’s 
envelopes as the envelope number may be different. 
—————————————————————————- 
Office Closed 
 

Our Parish Office will reopen on Wednesday, Jan 6 2016. 
 

We wish you and your family a  
Blessed New Year 

DONATION TOTALS 

19th & 20th December 2016 

Envelopes/Loose  $4,413.90 

PAD    $   681.75 

Other Revenue  $   350.00 

Total    $5,445.65 

Refugee fund  $1880.60 

STEWARDSHIP, ADMINISTRATION AND FINANCE 

YOUTH AND YOUNG ADULTS 

PARISH OUTREACH, SOCIAL JUSTICE AND ECUMENISM 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND VOCATIONS 

MARRIAGE, FAMILY LIFE, AND THE SANCITY OF HUMAN LIFE 



 

 

PARISH MINISTRIES 

ADVERTISING 

PARISH PASTORAL 
COUNCIL 2015 / 2016 
Stan Dzbik   Chairperson 
Marilyn Turner  Outreach 
Catherine Minvielle Adult Religious Ed 
Richard Byeon 
Vincenza Cameron 
Richard Pardo-Figueroa 
Gilbert Santos 
Angela Spencer 

These businesses support our Parish through their advertising- Please support them! 

PARISH MINISTRIES/GROUPS 
 

 

Altar Servers   Mary-Ellen Ross  658-4112 
Attic Treasures     Jim Haffey   389 0440 
     Pat Tonkin   721-0293 
Bazaar    Rita Kelly   598 9558 
Bereavement Support  David MacIntyre  383 9955 
Christian Meditation  Margie Noonan  388-3173 
Clothing Sale   Mary Bennett  477-5145 
Craft Group    Elizabeth Olcen   477-8115 
C.W.L.    Lidia Moodie  479-6495 
Eucharistic Ministers  Robert / Helen Payne 370-0241 
Finance Chairperson  Robert Payne  370 0241 
Knights of Columbus  Greg Churchill  812-4248 
Led By The Spirit Group David MacIntyre  383-9955 
Music Coordinator  Rafael Oei   383-1523 
Pastoral Care Ministry  Hilda Rosales     778 432-0709 
Prayer Line    Pamela Blakeslee  477-0579 
Pro-Life Ministry   Rocio King   744-2802 
Proclaimers   Catherine Minvielle 294-4923 
Raffle Coordinators  Walt Ryan    658-5044 
       
        
RCIA     Vincenza Cameron 479-6488 
Responsible Ministry Coord Isme Liem   479-1611 
Social Justice/Dev & Peace Margie Noonan  388-3173 
St. Vincent de Paul  Georgina Short  727-2615 
Ushers    Zeudy Villar-Vega  920-0220 
Youth Ministry    Sandy Bourbeau   881-0140
     (email at san.beau@gmail.com) 

Sands Funeral Chapel of Victoria 
For information on funerals and pre-planning, 

please contact Knight of Columbus, Nolan Adam  

250.388-5155 or nadam@arbormemorial.com 

“Celebrating life since 1912” 


